HANCOCK LAKE ASSOCIATION MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING JUNE 9TH, 2012

The Annual Meeting of the Hancock Lake Association, Inc. was called to order by President, Dick Statton at 9:00 A.M. on June 9, 2012 at the Woodboro Town Hall. Officers present were Dick Statton, George Beltz, Bill Tischendorf, Gene Klawikowski, Randy Fechter, and Joann Beltz. The secretary read the minutes of the last meeting and the minutes were approved. The Treasurer reported that we have \$4515.12 in our bank account.

Old Business

The town removed the trees and saplings from the Dam, and a DNR inspection of the dam is due in 2013. The town has asked the Association to do yearly inspections. We will insure that it is done.

Bill updated the group on the AIS weed situation. Bill attended the Wisconsin Lake Association Meeting in Green Bay, and reported on the meeting in the spring newsletter. There was much discussion about the Milfoil Weevil and Bill explained how the weevil, which kills the Milfoil, stays over the winter on the shoreline under the leaves. That is why it is necessary to keep the shore line as native as possible. He noted that some of the milfoil in the lake has reduced in size, but he has not had the time to really inspect the lake. He reminded us to watch for the Milfoil weeds and mark the spot and contact him. Bill has set up a donated pontoon boat to pull the weeds. But we need more members to help out. Please contact Bill to volunteer. The weather is important for a successful pulling of the weeds. So when Bill decides it would be a good weekend for pulling, he will notify those on our email list. Bill was thanked for all is work by a round of applause.

Mike Powers sent an email that he is working on a weatherproof sign that he will put by the boat landing showing pictures and differences between a northern pike and a musky.

There was much discussion on the lake level. It was noted that we are in a seven year drought and most lakes have low water levels. But it was decided to contact the DNR to see what history they have on Hancock Lake water level, and discuss the dam gates with them.

Sheri Fechter reported on the Crime Watch and has not received any issues from the sheriff's department. But one day she noticed a group of people camping at the boat landing. She contacted the town board and they agreed to put up a sign that there is no camping allowed.

New Business

Bill and Sherry noticed the DNR was inspecting the big island. They suggested something should be done to control the erosion on the hill where many people swim. Everyone agreed that this would be a great project for the Association to take on. We will schedule a meeting with the DNR to discuss this project.

There was some discussion on repairing the cement at the boat landing. The town board will be contacted about this issue, and the issue of power boat landing which can harm the landing

Dick Statton stated he would not run for another term as president. He said he really enjoyed the past 6 years and met some wonderful people on the lake. He was thanked for his service with a round of applause.

Election of officers:

The nominations were made and seconded for president, vice president, and one director..

President __Mike Powers

Vice President_Bill Tischendorf

One Director_Randy Fechter

Bruce Mezei

The votes must be received a week before the picnic, by July 14th, to be counted and announced at the picnic.

Jerry Sheahan discussed the picnic. It will be on July 21 at 12 noon at the Oneida Lake Resort. We will supply the brats and burgers, condiments, soda, paper plates, and utensils. You are asked to bring a dish to pass, and other drinks can be purchased at the resort. There will be door prizes and a silent auction. Please bring any items you wish to donate to the auction. A winter picnic was also discussed and a recommendation was made to try a lake fishery on the ice. Randy and Sheri Fechter along with Sherry Tischendorf will head up this committee.

A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting. Gene Klawikowski Secretary

Vote for the 2012 nominated officers of the Hancock Lake Association.
President Mike Powers Yes no Write in Vice President Bill Tischendorf Yes no Write in Director -Vote for one Randy Fechter Yes Write in Bruce Mezei Yes
Signature:
Printed Name:
Address:
Comments
Mail this form to: Hancock Lake Association, Inc. PO Box 171 Tomahawk, WI 54487
Vote for the 2012 nominated officers of the Hancock Lake Association.
President Mike Powers Yes no Write in Vice President Bill Tischendorf Yes no Write in Director -Vote for one Randy Fechter Yes Write in Bruce Mezei Yes
Signature:
Printed Name:
Address:
Comments